Graduate Coordinator Meeting Minutes
Meeting Minutes
Wednesday, February 29, 2012
Graduate Coordinators Present:   Parimal Bhagat, Holly Branthoover, Kristy Chunta, Anne Creany, Claire Dandeneau, David Downing, Mary Jalongo, Linda Jennings, David LaPorte, Yu-Ju Kuo,  Crystal Machado, Jeanine Mazak-Kahne, Mark McGowan, Alida Merlo, Phil Neusius, Susan Palmisano, Shannon Phaneuf, Dave Piper, Teresa Shellenbarger, David Stein, Todd Thompson, Sarah Wheeler
Graduate School Staff present:  Brenda Boal, Hilliary Creely, Frank DeStefano, Timothy Mack, Shari Robertson, Autumn Shannon, Paula Stossel
I. Meeting called to order by Dr. Timothy Mack, Dean, School of Graduate Studies and Research

II. Approval of minutes from last meeting (January 25, 2012)
The minutes from the January 25, 2012 meeting were approved by the group.

III. Assistantship Follow-Up – Mrs. Paula Stossel, Assistant Dean for Administration
· Mrs. Stossel relayed to the group that the 2012-2013 GA Allocations are available online as are the related allocation forms.  She asked the group to let her know if there are any issues with the forms.
· Mrs. Stossel also asked for input from the group as to whether or not paper copies of the agreements are actually needed by departments since the agreements are kept in admission files in the SGSR.  Those present noted they did not need a separate copy.
· Those present discussed options for communication regarding the status of assistantship applicants and electronic dissemination of documentation both to and from the SGSR.  No changes in process will be made at this time.
· The group discussed the need for signature pages in student handbooks that require students to acknowledge that they have been given the information therein agreeing to those requirements and/or responsibilities.  Dr. Jalongo stressed the importance of the coordinators agreeing to the wording to be used in such statements.  The group was asked to send such suggestions to Mrs. Stossel.
· Coordinators inquired about using summer tuition waivers for the winter term (rather than the summer term).  Paula will look into this request further. 

IV. GRE Changes – Drs. Dave Piper and Shari Robertson
· Drs. Piper and Robertson shared with the group items that have been discussed at University Wide Graduate Committee, including how departments have been affected by the changes to the GRE scores.  Dr. Robertson asked those present to forward their respective programs new GRE test score requirements to her by the second week in April.
· Dr. Piper updated the group on the status of graduate programs that were previously candidates to be placed into moratorium. 
· Drs. Piper and Robertson also noted that there were only a few working meetings left for the UWGC for the semester and urged those present to get any changes to them as soon as possible to allow time for review and edits.  
· Dr. Robertson outlined items of interest that are available to those currently working on new curriculum submissions as well as revisions.
· Both reiterated that the representatives on the UWGC are more than willing to help and support those who are navigating through the curriculum process.

V. Marketing Update – Mr. Frank DeStefano
· Mr. DeStefano shared that the first phase of Hobson’s has been completed, noting that some glitches had been experienced but that they were being dealt with.
· He emphasized the importance of engaging with prospects through Facebook, where the SGSR page is seeing high activity rates.  
· He also noted that if folks have something to mention or market for with regard to their programs, in addition to Facebook, Twitter feeds are also invaluable for communicating with potential students.
· Mr. DeStefano added that the three graduate student assistants have been hired and are working with departments to strengthen departmental websites, where prospective students are routed from the main pages when they click on Google ads, etc.  He urged those present to contact him if they are interested in enhancing their web pages.
· In addition, he noted that different media work better for some programs than others so it is important for coordinators and departments to figure out what works best for their respective programs.

VI. Judges for the Graduate and Undergraduate Scholars Forums – Dr. Hilliary Creely
· Dr. Creely asked that anyone interested in serving as a judge for either of the forums being held during Research Week contact her as judges were still needed for both the Graduate and Undergraduate Scholars Forums.

VII. Budget and Enrollment Updates – Dr. Timothy Mack, Dean, School of Graduate Studies Research
· Dr. Mack noted that the latest installment of his ongoing web cast presentations would be available online by the following Friday or Monday with Marketing as the topic.
· With proposed budget cuts and a trend toward potential students becoming more selective and applying less, Dr. Mack urged the coordinators to be aware of their program’s target enrollment numbers and to make even more concentrated efforts to meet those numbers, reminding the group that part of the mission of the SGSR is to help the colleges and departments in reaching those goals.
· Dr. Mack also reassured the group that Mrs. Lori Harkleroad and her Graduate Admissions staff are working to reduce manual tasks, streamline internal processes and utilize electronic means whenever possible in order to move applicants through the admissions process more efficiently.

VIII. Adjournment
The February meeting of the Council of Graduate Coordinators was adjourned with the Doctoral Coordinators’ meeting begun thereafter.  The next meeting will be held on April 11, 2012 in the HUB, Susquehanna Room, with the Doctoral Coordinators’ meeting immediately following.  
